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The meeting, which was presided over by Mr. Danilo González, Alternate Representative of Costa Rica and Vice Chair of the Special Committee on Migration Issues (CEAM), was held to consider the items on the order of business. The meeting was called to order at 3:10 p.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business
The draft order of business was adopted without changes, as document CE-AM/170/11 rev. 1.

2. Presentation on action taken by the Ministry of Labor and Employment Promotion of Peru in the area of labor migration.  Document CE/AM/INF. 92/11

The presentation on this topic was made by Mr. Javier Barreda Jara, Deputy Minister for Employment Promotion and Job Training, Ministry of Labor and Employment Promotion of Peru, who spoke on migration statistics and initiatives being undertaken by Peru with respect to labor migration.

The Chair thanked Mr. Javier Barreda for his presentation and underscored the importance and value of the work undertaken in Peru in the area of labor migration.

The delegations of Mexico, Chile, and Argentina thanked Mr. Javier Barreda for the presentation and congratulated him on the progress made by Peru on this issue.

3. Consideration of the proposal on the cooperation project: "Development of the Inter-American Network for Cooperation in Migration (INCOMI)," document CE/AM/169/11 rev. 1 
The delegation of Paraguay presented the proposal on the INCOMI cooperation project, (document CE/AM/169/11 rev. 1). 

The delegations of Argentina, Chile, and Mexico, Peru, and Venezuela thanked the delegation of Paraguay for the presentation, commented on the contribution of RICOMI to the work of the CEAM, and expressed their support for the cooperation network and their willingness to contribute financially to its implementation.

The delegation of Costa Rica thanked the delegation of Paraguay and expressed its support for the project.

The Chair thanked the delegation of Paraguay for the presentation, asked the delegations to take note of the proposal, also expressed appreciation for the pledges of support for the creation of the network.
4. Other business
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 

5.
Delegations 
The following delegations took part in the meeting:

Argentina

Bahamas

Barbados

Belize

Bolivia

Brazil

Canada

Chile

Costa Rica

Ecuador

United States

Guatemala

Haiti

Jamaica

Mexico

Paraguay

Peru

Saint Vincent and the Grenadines

Trinidad and Tobago

Uruguay

Venezuela




� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP26521E05�








